








President Dean, Vice President Gray, Members of the Board: 
 
I want to thank and commend our General Manager, Matthew 
McElhenie, for publicly falling on his sword,’ as he has so dramatically put 
it, and taking responsibility for the poorly administered weed abatement 
program this year. 
 
Mr. McElhenie has ‘taken the heat, stayed in the kitchen,’ and acted to 
address the district’s oversight. Bravo! 
 
After hearing my concerns at the last Board meeting, on September 14, 
about the lack of timely weed abatement activity, and understanding 
that they are the concerns of many others in our community, our GM 
promised to do something and, in fact, went to work immediately. 
 
This weekend, after a silence of two months, the snarl of weed 
whackers is once again whirring in my neighborhood and continues into 
the week. I assume this is happening throughout the community. The 
delinquent lots that I spoke about are being cleared as I write this. Mr. 
McElhenie is making good on his promise and I am grateful. 
 
I hope that this means that steps are being taken to rethink and 
administer the program more urgently and efficiently next year. 
 
I would also like to add a thank you to President Dean for responding in 
public to my concerns about the Mission Disposal discount for low 
income households and for looking into and giving me a heads-up on 
the glitches the company has had in administering the program. 
 
I can say, personally, that writing letters, attending community meetings, 
and making public comments can get a listening ear and positive 
response from the CCSD administration and the Board. And that is 
refreshing! 
 
Thank you, 
Donald Archer 
Cambria 



















































Good a�ernoon, 

I expect many Cambrians are gathered in the Vet's Hall, on Zoom, and represented in writen public 
comment, suppor�ng the idea of building a pool complex in Cambria. 

All the community, including supporters and non-supporters, and the Board must be clear-eyed about 
what is under considera�on. Today's issue is not whether one supports a pool in Cambria – most do. The 
issue is support for a significant infrastructure project to build an aqua�cs complex on the East Ranch. 

My reading of the presenta�on is a request for the CCSD to allocate a por�on of the East Fiscilini Ranch 
to Cambrians For Aqua�cs. CFA wants to undertake a mul�-million dollar infrastructure project with two 
pools and a locker room with showers and bathrooms. From opening the exis�ng EIR to dealing with the 
obvious and significant water and sewer needs, issues are addressed with an imagina�ve series of puts 
and takes—a lot of takes. 

There are many significant issues with any major infrastructure project on the East Ranch. Rather than 
enumerate them all, it is easier to bucket them as follows. Each area of concern has a subset of issues, 
and the responsibility for those resolu�ons will fall to the District. 

The first and most crucial issue is the loca�on. The Fiscilini Ranch Preserve, which includes the por�on 
under discussion, is governed and protected by exis�ng agreements, covenants, and environmental 
condi�ons. The CCSD  and the Friends of The Fiscilini Ranch Board are responsible for managing the 
Preserve. The FFRP Board President and Execu�ve Director have expressed their responsibility to protect 
and abide by the exis�ng EIR. 

A sec�on of the East Ranch is designated for a community park, with an approved plan that calls out 
specific land uses. These agreements must be opened, studied, redefined, reviewed, and permited. 
According to an email exchange between county planning and the CCSD General Manager, this would 
require a new Coastal Development permit. The sum of all these requirements seems to make the 
chance of success very low. 

This assumes that people would be okay with ceding control of community-owned and protected land to 
a private organiza�on, which will design, build, and manage the project on CCSD property. As the 
property owner, the CCSD would need to be the agency to define, apply, manage, and support the 
mountain of requirements that come with a significant infrastructure project like the proposed Aqua�cs 
Center. Should CFA fail to meet its commitments to fund all costs from design to ongoing opera�ons and 
maintenance, that burden may fall back on the District and the community. 

Next up – the issue of highly exaggerated repor�ng and posi�oning from CFA on maters large and small. 
A few examples - Previous asser�ons of county support and go-ahead struck me as ques�onable. So, I 
ques�oned county personnel and received writen feedback that painted a very different, more sober 
picture of discussions between county representa�ves and members of CFA. The statement that the 
county saw "no obvious red flags that would prevent discussions from moving forward" is true, followed 
by a series of explana�ons and caveats on what the actual posi�ons and concerns are and the repeated 
posi�on that there is no project and no applicant, so there is nothing to approve. 

 I submited a public records request with the Coast Union School District for documenta�on around the 
CFA proposal to build the aqua�cs facility on the High School grounds. The informa�on they returned 



paints a detailed picture of the reasons for rejec�ng the project. Rather than a curt "we are too busy 
a�er Covid" response (as stated by a CFA representa�ve), a formal leter that defined the reasons behind 
the decision was sent. Included in the package were documents that captured the requirements for any 
project proposed for district property, an es�mated budget prepared by a consultant to CUSD of $7.7 
million, and legal advice that highlighted the District's liability should CFA or any private organiza�on fail 
to meet commitments. So, it's a very different picture again. 

The CUSD opinion of future liability was shared with CCSD District counsel, who agreed that the District 
could face similar burdens if the private en�ty failed to meet commitments. 

Also included in the CUSD records were detailed exchanges between CFA representa�ves, and in 
par�cular, a series of requests from a CFA member for detailed descrip�ons of water use at the school 
complex, including all the plumbing fixtures, water use billing data, irriga�on prac�ces – a significant 
undertaking for any organiza�on. Similar to what is outlined in the CFA presenta�on, the goal was to 
develop schemes to trade water sources and redirect them to the aqua�cs facility. The requests came 
from a current si�ng CCSD Director, which raises the next delicate issue. 

Given the long-standing ac�ve rela�onship between the elected Director and Cambrians For Aqua�cs, is 
it appropriate to assume that this Director, elected to serve the community, recuses from any discussion 
and decision-making on this significant project proposal? Indeed, the legal defini�on of "Conflict of 
Interest" that the CCSD follows specifies a financial interest of benefit as a cause for formal ac�on. There 
is no implica�on in my posi�on of any such impropriety, and I believe the Director to be a person of 
integrity. However, the reality is the reality, and it is worth considering the issue before any discussions 
or ac�ons by the Board. 

The informa�on shared in this comment comes from public records requests. The opinions are mine. The 
goal, again, is to have a clear and fulsome understanding of what is before us today. 

Respec�ully, 

Michael Calderwood 

Cambria 



From: Christine Heinrichs
To: BoardComment
Subject: Written Comment
Date: Thursday, September 21, 2023 4:57:22 PM

PUBLIC COMMENT Item 5

I’d like to thank General Manager McElhenie, and Haley Dodson, for creating an information
page for the district’s website on the Morro Bay Offshore Wind Projects. Although the district
plays no direct role in them, these projects will impact the entire Central Coast. This page can
help the public be informed by offering a central place to look for answers. More opportunities
will be available for public comment. Continue to ask questions and participate in the process.

PUBLIC COMMENT Item 6:
My comments involve items from the Finance Manager’s Report, the Utilities Manager’s
report and the August Expense report.

I recall that you, President Dean, promised the community that all disbursements from the $12
million bond fund would be noticed to the public and explained. I see that in August, the
district paid PG&E $363,727 for SST projects. This not only was not announced to the public,
but it isn’t noted in the Finance Manager’s report, and gets only a brief and cryptic notice in
the Utilities report. I guess those two sentences at the beginning of the report refer to the SST
projects: “Staff attended meetings with Southland for the PG&E project, and 70% of the
drawings were complete by August 4, 2023. Electrical engineers were on site on August 25 to
confirm what is on the 70% drawings and will update the electrical portion by September 8,
2023.”   

I read these agendas, so I figured out those connections. The information may be there, but it’s
obscure. 

The balance in the bond fund is reported to be $9,128,666. After accounting for the August
payment of $363,727, that leaves $2,507,607 unexplained. Could you please tell the public
what that two and a half million dollars was spent on? Thank you. 

PUBLIC COMMENT Item 8C:

Thank you, Director Farmer, for noting that today is United Nations International Day of
Peace. In that spirit, Please find your way to settle this. It is not to your honor to bully and
threaten our neighbors, the school district. We all live together in this small community.
Surely, you can distinguish yourselves by rising up to lead to a positive cooperative agreement
rather than an expensive, damaging lawsuit that will poison relationships for years to come.
The last lawsuit cost half a million dollars.

Differences can be overcome, or they can be magnified into disputes. Neighbors can decide to
fight with neighbors. As individual elected representative and collectively as a board, you
have the opportunity to demonstrate real leadership. 

Reach down deep into yourselves and find that spark of good feeling that can re-engage these
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negotiations. Beckon to that fellowship among your school board colleagues. Find common
ground -- the good of the community – and build an agreement on it. 

If you simply can’t, consider taking the issue to mediation. It’s a respected path to resolving
conflicts that avoids going to court. Perhaps another legal opinion would guide the board to
solutions that lead to less legal action rather than more. 

Do not let your legacy on this board be The Board That Sued the School District. Make every
effort to resolve it without going to court.

Sent from my iPad


	B Lum's Written Comment_Redacted
	B, Praver's Written Comment_Redacted
	D, Archer's Written Comment
	E, Simonds' Written Comment_Redacted
	E, Wiseman's Written Comment_Redacted
	G, Phifer-Houseman's Written Comment_Redacted
	J, Cain's Written Comment_Redacted
	J, Krechter's Written Comment_Redacted
	J, Pomerantz's Written Comment_Redacted
	K, Gray's Written Comment_Redacted
	K, Oberg's Written Comment_Redacted
	M, Anderson's Written Comment_Redacted
	S, Dever's Written Comment_Redacted
	S, McDonald's Written Comment_Redacted
	S, Nash's Written Comment_Redacted
	S, Reischl's Written Comment_Redacted



